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 Email:   info@ nvbcl.org             
 Virginia Beach, VA  23451  


JANUARY 2008                     
2008 MEETING DATES

                                *General Membership*                    Board of Directors



      January 15, 2008


   March 11, 2008




        April 15, 2008


    June 10, 2008

                                          July 15, 2008

             September 9, 2008



      October 21, 2008


December 9, 2008
*General meetings are now set on the 3rd Tuesday of the month.*
Board meetings will remain on the 2nd Tuesday of the month.  All meetings begin at 7:30 p.m. in the ARE library auditorium at 67th Street and Atlantic Avenue.  Please mark your calendars now and plan on attending.  We hope to see you there.
A NOTE FROM YOUR PRESIDENT:
Two years seems like a blur now and I feel fortunate to have been allowed to serve you and the board as president of the North Virginia Beach Civic League.  I thought as my last “note” we would look back at what we accomplished during the two years and what still lies ahead.  

2006 began with a different look to our newsletter and a new computer, which has allowed us to better track payments, to build our database, collect email addresses and to keep you well informed.  The drainage system was enhanced between 42nd and 49th streets and the City came to us with a proposed 61st street pump station project to help alleviate flooding.  Poop Scoop boxes were installed by the City at the beach access points.  Additionally, red warning flags were implemented every 5 blocks during heavy surf advisories.

As we began 2007, the Public Works Dept. outlined the benefits to the 30th and 31st street gateway project and construction continues today.  Our neighborhood played an instrumental role in the 400-year anniversary of the First Landing with an exciting exhibit along the boardwalk and fashion show.  Throughout 2007, our Zoning Review Committee, working with the Planning Department and Planning Commission continued to move forward some much needed proposed zoning changes to our R5-R district.  We were also asked as a neighborhood to take a position on a proposal coming out of the Beaches & Waterways Commission to allow walkways and observation decks to be built out over the sand dunes, an idea our membership soundly rejected.  Finally, full federal funding of the Army Corps of Engineers 79th Street outfall project began in earnest.

As we look forward to 2008, our membership will be involved in discussions concerning proposed parking and facilities expansion of the A.R.E., residential rental units replacing the 67th  Street Officers Club, and a final presentation from our Zoning Review Committee on the proposed zoning changes to our neighborhood.   We look forward to your attendance at our January 15, 2008 general membership meeting.

John W. Wilson, Jr.

HIGHLIGHTS FROM DECEMBER 11, 2007 BOARD MEETING:
New Board Members:    The following individuals have joined the NVBCL Board, having been elected at the general membership meeting on October 16, 2007:  Danna Cullen, Gene Lanning, Vincent O’Brien, Virginia Rader, and Patricia Vakos.  

Treasurer’s Report:    Kaye Harris reported that paid membership dues increased to 846 residents this year.  Total annual receipts were $17,923.38 and expenses totaled $14,396.23, giving a net profit of $3,527.15.  At the present time there is $1,012.67 in our checking account, $11,082.29 in our money market account, and our Wachovia CD totals $20,085.45.

Zoning:    Billy Almond advised that a compromise has been reached concerning the revised text of the  R5R Amendment language.  The revisions concerned two components:  (1) design features will now be incentives instead of mandatory requirements, and (2) garage “free space” will equal ten percent (10%) of the total square feet of a lot [example:  150 x 50= 7500 sq. ft. x 10% = 750 sq. ft. of  garage “free space”] rather than a standard 1,000 sq. ft. for any lot regardless of size, which is how the ordinance reads now.  The new revision will now have all R5R lots treated equally and fairly.  The NVBCL Zoning Review Committee will make a presentation at our January 15th general membership meeting for review and vote.  

67th Street Beach Club:   With regard to the Navy’s plan of putting beach cottages where the Navy beach club sits today, recent discussions with representatives from Thelma Drake and Jim Webb’s offices indicate they favor the plan.  After a discussion by the Board it was decided that it will not take an official position on the matter until all information from the Navy has been received.  However, the Board feels that the City should have input with the Navy, especially concerning police and fire issues, as well as zoning issues.  The matter will be further investigated by Julian Bryant who will keep the Board advised of the status.
Proposed A.R.E. Expansion Project:  Billy Almond presented to the Board the proposed conceptual site diagram prepared by WPL for the proposed changes the A.R.E. would like to make to their property concerning additional parking spaces [approximately 36 spaces total] and an onsite campus cafe.  The Board then discussed their opinions, both in favor and opposing the plan, along with suggested changes to the current site diagram.   It was decided that the Board would ask the A.R.E. to make the following revisions to the original proposed site plan:   (1)  that the existing parking area at the higher level  be paved with appropriate landscaping around its perimeter, (2) that the dumpsters which are visible from 68th Street be relocated on A.R.E. property and hidden from street view, (3) that there be no less than fifty feet (50’) of vegetative landscape barrier  between 68th Street pavement and the edge of the proposed new 68th Street parking lot,  and (4) that the proposed “campus cafe” be located in the existing building (if structurally feasible) or a new building and will only be in operation during conferences for the sole use of A.R.E. conference attendees and employees.  A motion was made and seconded to approve the  site diagram with the revisions listed above.  Twelve board members approved the motion,  three opposed the motion [Buddy Matthews, Danna Cullen, and Dave Grochmal], and Billy Almond abstained.    The suggestions made by the Board will be presented to the A.R.E. and a revised conceptual site diagram will be presented at the April 15th general membership meeting for review and vote.

HOW TO CONTACT US


The civic league now has a new centralized mailing address:  P.O. Box 1676, Virginia Beach, VA, 23451.   Please direct all correspondence, including membership dues, to this address.   You can also send us an e-mail at info@nvbcl.org and please be sure to reference the topic in the subject area so it can be promptly directed to the proper individual.  

NEWS YOU NEED TO KNOW:
CONGRATULATIONS

David Grochmal was recently recognized by the Virginia Beach Mayor’s Committee for Persons with Disabilities for his work.  Thanks David, it’s nice to hear good things about the NVBCL Board members.

79TH STREET PROJECT

Construction on the 79th Street outfall should continue throughout the winter.  Unlike the 42nd Street outfall project that used a floating barge and trestle construction concept, the 79th Street outfall project will incorporate an exclusive design change that utilizes a pre-engineered, snap-and-go pier instead of floating barges.  Thus, the pier is more stable so the contractor can work more efficiently, even during rough weather with high winds and choppy seas.  The pier will be constructed in sections and will extend 1000’ offshore.  As the pipeline outfall is laid the first 1000’ to 1200’ will be constructed from the pier and the last 800’ from a barge out at sea.  Consequently, we will temporarily have a 1000’ pier during the winter months.  The contractor is scheduled to complete the land-based portion of the project before Spring arrives with the final sea-based portion of the project continuing beyond springtime.


To be more efficient and less disruptive to traffic on Atlantic Avenue the contractor will be driving out onto the beach via the 79th Street beach access ramp.  A flat staging area will be laid where the trucks can off-load materials, the snap-and-go pier sections and pipeline sections.  Consequently, a portion of the 79th Street dune adjacent to the access ramp will need to be flattened.  The City has assured us that, just like in projects past, the dune will be rebuilt back to the existing size and the sea grasses will be replanted.

For all our neighbors along the 79th Street corridor we know this will constitute some disruption but the contractor is committed to having the majority of the disruption be east of the dune line.   We ask for your patience during this time.
BEACH ENTRYWAY BEAUTIFICATION:

At the present time there are only two streets participating in the NVBCL’s pilot program to improve the beach entryways on the numbered streets.  If anyone else is interested in participating please contact Jim Spruance.  This program is currently limited to the first four streets applicants ($2,000).  Whenever a group of residents has raised at least $500 and submitted a City approved landscaping plan for a particular numbered street beach entryway, the NVBCL will contribute $500 toward that effort.  The NVBCL will provide a list of possible “small” private landscapers and a list of salt tolerant plants.  While the City will not provide any additional funding, the Administrator of Parks and Recreations Landscape Services Division will provide “quick-fast” review/approval to landscape this portion of City property.  Landscape plans can be basically a sketch of the area, a list of materials, and a plan (who and when) to install and maintain (weeding and watering responsibilities).  

DID YOU KNOW???

         The Virginia Beach City Ordinances prohibit placing any type of sign on public property, such as the median between Atlantic Ave. and the feeder road, throughout the North End.  Any sign is subject to confiscation and there is no requirement to return the sign.  Therefore, FOR SALE/RENT, OPEN HOUSE, DIRECTIONAL SIGNS, GARAGE SALE, ETC. signs will more than likely be removed.

OFFICERS AND DIRECTORS FOR 2008
Officers

President:      


Dave Jester 

200 63rd Street

437-1677    eljefe11@marlyndv.com
Vice-President:   

Kimberly Goold 
311 49th Street

428-7537    kimberly.goold@troutmansanders
Treasurer & Membership:
Kaye Harris

108 60th Street

425-0883    kay.harris@verizon.net
Executive Vice-President:

Rosanne Adams 
368 River Forest Rd. 
434-0754    info@nvbcl.org

Directors

Zoning:    


Billy Almond 

209 70th Street 

422-9522   billy@wplsite.com
Streets. Public Safety & Utilities:  David Grochmal

219-A 68th Street
422-1511     dmg68st@verizon.net
Beaches & Recreation:    
Ron Pearson 

6204 Oceanfront Ave. 
428-6634   ron@beachfas.com
Budget, Assessments &Taxes:    
Bob O’Connor

204 52nd Street

428-0902   roconnor24@cox.net
Beautification:    

Jim Spruance 

200 78th Street 

425-1225    jhspruance@cox.net
Meetings/Publicity:  

Buddy Matthews 
217 68th Street 

422-6151     beachtreehouse68@yahoo.com
Hospitality:


Mary Gentry 

213 50th Street

328-5412    mary@marygentry.com

Area directors

42nd – 49th Streets:   

Patricia Vakos 

310 49th Street

491-7780   pat.vakos@gmail.com

50th – 59th Streets:    

Bob O’Connor 

204 52nd Street

428-0902   roconnor24@cox.net
60th – 69th Streets:    

Buddy Matthews 
217 68th Street

422-6151    beachtreehouse68@yahoo.com
70th – 79th Streets:    

Sue Bowser 

223 77th Street

422-5204   sueb5@verizon.net
80th – 89th Streets:    

Larry Staunton 

212 84th Street

428-1514    larrystaunton@cox.net
Crystal Lake:           

Polly Tuck 

508 Wilder Road
437-8745   tucknpolly@msn.com

Princess Anne Hills:

John Wilson 

444 Goodspeed Road
491-8953    wilsonju@nationwide.com

Directors at-large








Mark Chase 

111 57th Street 

491-1729     chasemark@msn.com
Danna Cullen

203 64th Street

428-0380   dcdnyc@aol.com
Mary Lee Harris 
216  55th Street 

428-0737    maryleeh3@verizon.net





Gene Lanning

206-A 50th Street
437-1395    annelann@verizon.net

Luke Newcomb 

118 76th Street

428-5446    lukenewk@aol.com

Vincent O’Brien

6111 Atlantic Avenue
428-8479    vinceobrienjr@starpower.net
Virginia Rader 

307 55th Street

425-2943    vellen1@aol.com

Cecelia Soscia 

215 68th Street

428-2384    johncecelia68@cox.net

Polly Tuck 

508 Wilder Road
437-8745    tucknpolly@msn.com

Holli Wachtmeister 
209 43rd Street

425-7644    wachtmeister@cox.net
Martin Waranch

111  66th Street

491-3343    mlwaranch@cox.net
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Last Year Dues Paid:   
DON’T FORGET OUR NEW WEBSITE:   WWW.NVBCL.ORG

